
 
 

 
 

Community Water Fluoridation is Safe and Effective at Preventing Cavities 

 

TALLAHASSEE, Fla. (November 22, 2024) – The Florida Dental Association 

prioritizes the health and well-being of all Floridians and relies on research-proven 

methods to promote dental health across the state. A recent district court ruling 

against the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) provides no scientific basis or 

new findings that change the Florida Dental Association’s view about community 

water fluoridation. The Florida Dental Association strongly supports community 

water fluoridation at optimal levels as an effective, safe and affordable method to 

prevent tooth decay across all age groups.  

District Court Judge Edward Chen stated that his ruling against the EPA “does not 

conclude with any certainty that fluoridated water is injurious to public health.” 

Although the ruling requires the EPA to take regulatory action, it did not ban or 

limit the addition of fluoride to public drinking water supplies.  

Health organizations in the U.S. and internationally, including the World Health 

Organization, American Dental Association, American Academy of Pediatrics and 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, endorse water fluoridation at optimal 

levels as an effective public health measure. The U.S. Public Health Service, a 

division of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, has established the 

optimal concentration for fluoride in water supplies to be 0.7 parts per million 

(ppm). 

“Community water fluoridation is one of the most effective and affordable public 

health measures we can implement to protect our residents' oral health,” said Dr. 

Jeff Ottley, President of the Florida Dental Association. “Adding optimal amounts 

of fluoride into our community water supplies can prevent at least 25% of tooth 

decay in children and adults, reducing the need for costly dental treatments. 

Decades of sound scientific research proves the safety and effectiveness of 

fluoridation and underscores the importance of continuing community water 

fluoridation for the well-being of Florida residents."  



 

The Florida Dental Association recognizes that there are differing perspectives on 

fluoridation, often influenced by information and studies that may not reflect the 

broader scientific consensus. We remain committed to advocating for practices 

supported by extensive research and evidence to improve oral health across 

Florida. 

Fluoride is naturally present in the water in many parts of the country, including 

Florida, and has been researched for more than 80 years. The overwhelming, 

credible scientific evidence consistently indicates that fluoridation of community 

water supplies is safe and effective at preventing and repairing tooth decay. As a 

result, fluoride has been added to community water supplies nationwide for over 

75 years and the CDC considers community water fluoridation one of the greatest 

public health achievements of the 20th century. 


